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UPDATE ON Learning FOR LIFE ITEMS

BRIEF Summary OF REPORT

1. The report lists decisions made and items considered by other bodies (including Policy Development/Overview & Scrutiny Panels) which have an impact on learning in Suffolk.  The report also includes an update on items considered at the last Learning for Life OSC meeting.

Action Recommended

2. That the Committee notes the decisions made and issues considered by other local bodies, and the update on issues considered at the last Learning for Life OSC meeting.

reason for recommendation

3. The Committee has requested regular updates on learning issues considered by other bodies and an update on issues considered at the previous meeting of the Committee.

Alternative Options

4. To discontinue receiving the updates.

MAIn BoDY OF rEPORT

Executive Committee Decisions

5.
Best Value Review of Training and Development - Improvement Plan (E02/74)
Executive Committee received an update on the action taken as a result of the Best Value Review (BVR) of Training and Development and approved the final Improvement Plan.  The Improvement Plan highlights areas of training and development that that require fundamental review and realignment in line with the findings of the BVR.  A Corporate Training and Development Board has been established to progress the Improvement Plan over the next two years.

6.
Joint Use Sports Centres on School Sites - New Opportunities for PE and Sport Programme (E02/76)
Following the recommendations of a Members' Working Group, Executive Committee considered and approved the Development Programme which forms the basis of a three-year rolling plan for the New Opportunities for PE and Sport Programme.   The individual projects are listed in Annex A of the report.  The Development Programme will now form the subject of detailed discussion with the New Opportunities Fund.

The Committee also endorsed the strategy for the development of outdoor education facilities in the county.  

5. Proposed Interreg IIIb Project - North Sea Exchange Protocol (E02/77)
Executive Committee considered and approved a proposal for the County Council to become the lead project in North Sea Exchange Protocol Project (dependent upon a successful application to the Interreg IIIb programme).  The project will seek to encourage small and medium sized enterprises (SMEs) to look to the North Sea Region as a resource for the economic development of their business and for increasing skills.  The project will also provide new opportunities for students to learn about SMEs and enable the County Council to revise and update its guidelines for students undertaking work experience abroad.

6. Children's Futures (E02/86)
Executive Committee approved the establishment of a Young People's Strategic Partnership Board as part of the Suffolk Strategic Partnership and linked to the Local Strategic Partnerships, to provide leadership and direction for the ongoing development of integrated services for children, young people and families.  The report also detailed the significant progress that has been made with the pilot projects in different localities throughout the County. 

7. Annual Library Plan (E02/88)
Executive Committee considered and approved the Annual Library Plan for 2002/03 (considered by Learning for Life OSC in July) and recommended it for adoption by the full meeting of the County Council in September.  The draft Plan was considered by the Learning for Life Overview & Scrutiny Committee in May and July.

Access & Community Involvement Overview & Scrutiny Committee

8. Community Use of School Premises (A02/19)
The Committee considered a report on the current and potential community use of school premises. The report lists a number of examples of how schools already make their facilities available for other types of community use, including sports facilities, libraries, family and parent education, out of school activities and childcare provision.  However, the new Education Act will enable governing bodies to provide additional facilities and services for local communities, and the LGA's 'Schools for the Community' project is also seeking to promote schools as a community resource for all citizens.  These developments also closely link to the County Council's plans to develop Suffolk schools as Community Learning Centres.

9. Improving Access to Parents (A02/20)
The Committee received an update on progress made to increase access of parents to services provided by the LEA and schools (especially out-reach services from Pupil Referral Units and special schools), involve parents positively in the education of their children, and increase parental involvement in consultation in order to promote school improvement and the development of more 'inclusive' multi-agency services.

Caring & Protecting Overview & Scrutiny Committee (C02/19) 

10. 'On Track' Project Progress Report
The Committee considered a progress report on the 'On Track' project in Haverhill.  Early evaluation of the project suggests that it is successfully meeting the needs of vulnerable children and their families and has already gained respect and credibility in the area.  The learning from the project is contributing to the development of the 'Children's Futures' initiative.

Learning-Related Policy Development Panels

11. LMS Scheme Review PDP
See separate report on today's agenda.

12. Gifted & Talented Children PDP
The Learning for Life Overview & Scrutiny Committee received at its meeting on 10 July an update on progress to date on the work of this Policy Development Panel.  The PDP is scheduled to meet again on 9 September to progress the programme of work agreed in the summer term 2002 and to receive feedback on the visits made by Councillors to various summer schools for gifted and talented pupils taking place across the county.

15.
Speech & Language Therapy PDP
The Panel has now met twice. At the first meeting Tony Andrews was elected Chair and the Panel clarified the terms of reference and agreed that the work of the group would be time limited ending April 2003 at latest. At the second meeting the Panel agreed 4 key issues - resourcing; identification; provision and Progression; training and infrastructure.  The Panel agreed to look at each of these issues in turn beginning with training on 12th September. 

Other Bodies

16.
All Suffolk Autism Group
a) A multi-agency care pathway is being worked on in order to best meet the needs of the child and their family.  This includes identifying a core service.

b) The three main areas being looked at, at this time, are Identification, Assessment and Intervention.  We will then move to a broader model for services and solutions.

c) All efforts are being made to identify current resources and agree minimum resources in order to meet the ‘best practice’ standards being set.

d) Associated training is being identified with recommended minimum standards.

e) Information for families and others is being agreed.

f) A successful bid to the Children’s Fund has been made by the National Autistic Society.

g) Monitoring and evaluation of service is being established.

Update on 10 July Learning for Life OSC meeting

17.
Annual Library Plan 2002/03
Following discussion at the meeting, the draft Annual Library Plan has been amended to include a commitment to mapping users and non-users of library services to address the issue of declining use.  The Executive Committee considered the revised draft on 8 August.

Discussions will soon take place with Colleges about joint purchases of stock.  Contact has been made with Lowestoft College on a related issue and we hope to contact all Suffolk colleges about the specific stock purchasing issue during the autumn.

13. Education of Vulnerable Children
Report on Children's Futures on today's agenda refers.

Bookstart and Access by Travellers 

In principle, Traveller families do have access to Bookstart provided that they have a permanent legal place to stay and can therefore register with a GP. This gives them access to a Health Visitor who distributes the packs at the baby's 7-9 month health check.  Some health visitors report having contact with Traveller families, although we do not have a record of how many, if any, packs have been distributed. 

Access to services, linked to having a permanent legal place to stay, is a high priority for Tim Everson and he has undertaken to find out the following: 

h) from those Traveller families who would qualify for a pack (ie. baby born since the scheme was launched countywide in Dec. 1999), how many have actually received packs, which families haven't, why not and what can be done to ensure that as many families as are entitled to receive a pack do so? 

i) from those Traveller families who have received a pack, what they thought of it, did they have sufficient literacy skills to make the most of it, would it be helpful to transcribe some or all of the information provided for parents/carers onto tape, what else would be helpful e.g. more support from a Traveller Education worker?

Sources of further information

j) The reports referred to in the main body of the report
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